THE FERRYHILL AND CHILTON MEDICAL PRACTICE

Patient Participation Group (PRG)
Minutes 9th June 2015 
Present:
Jennifer Wood (Practice Manager - Chair), Fiona Almond (Deputy Practice Manager - Minutes), Anne Turnbull, Margaret Chappell, Margaret Blythe, Aubrey Blythe, Anne Jordan
Apologies:
George Jones, Marion Mitchell, Margaret Taylor
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

These were agreed as a true and accurate record.

MATTERS ARISIING

Electronic Prescribing System

Since Go Live in February 2015 the Electronic Prescribing System is working well.
Friends and Family Test

The Friends and Family Test Questionnaires are available at Reception and in every patient room and the GP’s and staff are asked to actively ask patients to complete them.
The results so far have been favourable.

Expanding the Patient Reference Group

There was an advert placed in The Chapter which was felt to be the best place to reach as wide an audience as possible.
NHS Health Check

The NHS Health Check programme aims to help prevent heart disease, stroke, diabetes, kidney disease and certain types of dementia, everyone between the ages of 40 and 74, who has not already been diagnosed with one of these conditions or have certain risk factors, will be invited (once every five years) to have a check to assess their risk of heart disease, stroke, kidney disease and diabetes and will be given support and advice to help them reduce or manage that risk.  

Singles Vaccine

The Shingles Vaccine is available to patients aged 70, 78 and 79 between 1.9.2014 and 31.8.2015 are eligible for a Shingles Vaccine.

The New Chilton Surgery

The building is due to be completed at the end of July 2015.
Urgent Care Centre, Bishop Auckland General Hospital

Mrs Chappell raised that at a recent visit to the Urgent Care Centre she challenged a health professional about not wearing an ID badge and has since raised this with the lead for Urgent Care.
Weekend Opening

The contact for weekend opening has been extended to the end of March 2016.  Ferryhill Surgery opens on a Saturday from 8.00am – 12.00 noon and we are contracted to see a total of 25 patients from a mixture of prebooked appointments, 111’s and walk ins up to 11.30am.  NEAS/111 can now book a certain number of appointments directly onto the Practice system weekday mornings and on a Saturday morning.
Extended Opening – Monday Evening

The Extended Hours opening contract has been extended and Ferryhill Surgery will continue to open on a Monday evening from 6.30pm – 8.00pm.
PRACTICE PRIORITY AREAS 2015/2016

The Patient Participation Group agreed to support the following Practice Priority Areas for 2015/2016:
1. Pneumonia Vaccine

2. Shingles Vaccine

3. Flu Vaccine

4. Following the completion and opening of the new Chilton Surgery, redesign the Ferryhill Reception to ensure confidentiality and data protection is adhered to.

5. Undertake a Teenage Consultation to gain their views.

PATIENT ISSUES
Accountable GP

Every patient must now have an Accountable GP and this message has been added to the right hand side of prescriptions, if a patient wishes to change the Accountable GP the Receptionist can do this, patients can see any GP and not just their Accountable GP.

Eye Pressure Test (Tonometry)
Mrs Chappell asked that GP’s be reminded not to refer patients to Opticians simply for an eye pressure test alone as Opticians need to complete a full eye examination.
Home Pregnancy Tests

If a patient has had a positive home pregnancy test there is no requirement for the surgery to repeat the test as home pregnancy tests are very reliable.

PRACTI CE ISSUES
County Durham Cancer Carers Group

County Durham Cancer Carers Group are looking for people to attend their meetings, the next meeting are as follows:

20th August 2015, 6.30pm – 8.30pm at the Fire Station, Lanchester Road, Durham

22nd October 2015, 6.30pm – 8.30pm at the Fire Station, Lanchester Road, Durham

Mrs and Mrs Blythe used to attend these meetings however along with Mrs Chappell they are unable to attend in future.
ISSUES FROM DDES PATIENT PARTICIAPTION GROUP

The DDES Patient Participation Group meet on the third Wednesday of every month, Mrs Chappell and Mrs Turnbull both attend the group.  At the last meeting Hugo Minney from the Federation discussed care homes and reducing hospital admissions.  In Ferryhill there are two care homes, Tenlands and Denehurst and in Chilton the Chilton Care Centre, the CCG Advanced Nurse Practitioners cover Tenlands and Denehurst on a daily basis with a GP also available and the Surgeries Nurse Practitioner covers Chilton Care Centre with a GP also available.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS/ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING

Date of Next Meeting

Thursday 17th September 2015, 6.00pm

